

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc. 557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576 Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

May 29, 2020

Robert J Clark
President/Chief Executive Officer
Bristol Bay Area Health Corporation
6000 Kanakanak Road
P.O. Box 130
Dillingham, AK 99576

Dear Mr. Clark,

NETC has received and taken into consideration your letter of May 26. We understand your concerns and have great respect for BBAHC's responsibilities in our community and region.

NETC will be requesting an extension of the Integrated Licensing Process for the Nuyakuk Hydroelectric Project from the licensing authority, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC). If FERC grants this request, it is NETC's intention to form a working group to review our Proposed Study Plan in general and the aquatics/fisheries studies more specifically and develop a Revised Study Plan that will address BBAHC's concerns.

We will request a 180 day extension and believe that comprehensive studies can be developed in that timeframe. The new schedule, if approved by FERC:

December 25th 2020

Proposed Study Plan comment due

January 25th 2021

Revised Study Plan filing due

February 9th 2021

Revised Study Plan comments due

February 25th 2021

FERC issues Study Plan Determination

As always NETC would welcome the opportunity to address any concerns or questions BBAHC may have concerning this initiative.

Sincerely,

Pete Andrew President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Henry Strub Vice President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information



Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc. 557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576 Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

Annie Fritze

Secretary

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Warrdallall

Wanda Wahi

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Bruce Baltar

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Josh Bullock

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Steve Noonkesser

Treasurer

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Chris Napoli

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Sue Flensburg

Director



Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc. 557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576 Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

May 29, 2020

Norman Van Vactor President/Chief Executive Officer Bristol Bay Economic Development Corporation P.O. Box 1464 Dillingham, AK 99576

Dear Mr. Van Vactor,

NETC has received and taken into consideration your letter of May 20. We understand your concerns and have great respect for BBEDC's responsibilities in our community and region.

NETC will be requesting an extension of the Integrated Licensing Process for the Nuyakuk Hydroelectric Project from the licensing authority, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC). If FERC grants this request, it is NETC's intention to form a working group to review our Proposed Study Plan in general and the aquatics/fisheries studies more specifically and develop a Revised Study Plan that will address BBEDC's concerns.

We will request a 180 day extension and believe that comprehensive studies can be developed in that timeframe. The new schedule, if approved by FERC:

December 25th 2020

Proposed Study Plan comment due

January 25th 2021

Revised Study Plan filing due

February 9th 2021

Revised Study Plan comments due

February 25th 2021

FERC issues Study Plan Determination

As always NETC would welcome the opportunity to address any concerns or questions BBEDC may have concerning this initiative.

Sincerely,

Pete Andrew President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Henry Strub Vice President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information

requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W.,

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program intake@usda.gov.



Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc.
557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576
Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

Annie Fritze

Secretary

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Wanda Wahl

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Wandallahl

Bruce Baltar

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Josh Bullock

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Steve Noonkesser

Treasurer

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Chris Napoli

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Sue Flensburg

Director



Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc. 557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576 Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

May 29, 2020

Brenda Akelkok Executive Director Bristol Bay Housing Authority P.O. Box 50 Dillingham, AK 99576

Dear Ms. Akelkok,

NETC has received and taken into consideration your letter of May 26. We understand your concerns and have great respect for BBHA's responsibilities in our community and region.

NETC will be requesting an extension of the Integrated Licensing Process for the Nuyakuk Hydroelectric Project from the licensing authority, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC). If FERC grants this request, it is NETC's intention to form a working group to review our Proposed Study Plan in general and the aquatics/fisheries studies more specifically and develop a Revised Study Plan that will address BBHA's concerns.

We will request a 180 day extension and believe that comprehensive studies can be developed in that timeframe. The new schedule, if approved by FERC:

December 25th 2020

Proposed Study Plan comment due

January 25th 2021

Revised Study Plan filing due

February 9th 2021

Revised Study Plan comments due

• February 25th 2021

FERC issues Study Plan Determination

As always NETC would welcome the opportunity to address any concerns or questions BBHA may have concerning this initiative.

Sincerely,

Pete Andrew President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Henry Strub Vice President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information

requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400.

Independence Avenue, S.W.,

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program intake@usda gov



Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc. 557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576 Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

Annie Fritze

Secretary

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Wanda Wahl

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Woundaillatt

Bruce Baltar

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Josh Bullock

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Steve Noonkesser

Treasurer

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Chris Napoli

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Sue Flensburg

Director



Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc. 557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576 Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

May 29, 2020

Ralph Andersen President/Chief Executive Officer **Bristol Bay Native Association** P.O. Box 310 Dillingham, AK 99576

Dear Mr. Andersen,

NETC has received and taken into consideration your letter of May 25. We understand your concerns and have great respect for BBNA's responsibilities in our community and region.

NETC will be requesting an extension of the Integrated Licensing Process for the Nuyakuk Hydroelectric Project from the licensing authority, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC). If FERC grants this request, it is NETC's intention to form a working group to review our Proposed Study Plan in general and the aquatics/fisheries studies more specifically and develop a Revised Study Plan that will address BBNA's concerns.

We will request a 180 day extension and believe that comprehensive studies can be developed in that timeframe. The new schedule, if approved by FERC:

December 25th 2020

Proposed Study Plan comment due

January 25th 2021

Revised Study Plan filing due

February 9th 2021

Revised Study Plan comments due

February 25th 2021

FERC issues Study Plan Determination

As always NETC would welcome the opportunity to address any concerns or questions BBNA may have concerning this initiative.

Sincerely,

Pete Andrew

President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Henry Strub

Vice President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information



Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc.
557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576
Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

Annie Fritze

Secretary

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Wanda Wahl

Wardallahl

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Bruce Baltar

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Josh Bullock

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Steve Noonkesser

Treasurer

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Chris Napoli

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Sue Flensburg

Director



Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative, Inc. 557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576 Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

May 29, 2020

Robert Heyano Board President United Tribes of Bristol Bay P.O. Box 1252 Dillingham, AK 99576

Dear Mr. Heyano,

NETC has received and taken into consideration your letter of May 26. We understand your concerns and have great respect for UTBB's responsibilities in our community and region.

NETC will be requesting an extension of the Integrated Licensing Process for the Nuyakuk Hydroelectric Project from the licensing authority, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC). If FERC grants this request, it is NETC's intention to form a working group to review our Proposed Study Plan in general and the aquatics/fisheries studies more specifically and develop a Revised Study Plan that will address UTBB's concerns.

We will request a 180 day extension and believe that comprehensive studies can be developed in that timeframe. The new schedule, if approved by FERC:

December 25th 2020 Proposed Study Plan comment due
 January 25th 2021 Revised Study Plan filing due
 February 9th 2021 Revised Study Plan comments due

• February 25th 2021 FERC issues Study Plan Determination

As always NETC would welcome the opportunity to address any concerns or questions UTBB may have concerning this initiative.

Sincerely,

Pete Andrew President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Henry Strub Vice President

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.



557 Kenny Wren Road • P.O. Box 350 • Dillingham, AK 99576 Ph: 907-842-5251 • Fx: 907-842-2799 • www.nushtel.com

Secretary

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Wanda Wahl

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Wondallahl

Brun Batt

Bruce Baltar

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Josh Bullock

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Steve Noonkesser

Treasurer

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Director

Nushagak Electric & Telephone Cooperative

Sue Flensburg

Director